

Minutes from the Patient Participation Group Meeting


Queenhill Medical Practice – Wednesday  16th July 2014 

In Attendance :  Pam Topley – Fran Crockett – Surrendra Patel - Mary Gill – Brian Barnes
                              Kelly Bissell – Janet Jalfon

Apologies for Absence :   Ernest Sweeney – Janet Fowlds – Lynne Ticehurst – 
                                               Barbara Courtney – Barbara Fox

Ethel Dixon had offered her apologies and also informed the meeting that she would no longer stay on the Group because of commitments to other things.

Minutes of the Previous Meeting :
These had been previously circulated and were agreed

Virtual PPG Group :

There was discussion to clarify this aspect and it was made clear that this Group were interested parties who could put forward ideas etc but need not attend meetings.  

Enhanced Service Specification
This document was given to all present for everyone to read and raise any points at the next meeting.

Within this document however it is requested that there should be three priority areas identified for improving at the surgery, the three priority area should be assessed and followed up and results shown

The Group will think about these issues and decide on at the next meeting but the following ideas were suggested to start with :-

The Improvement and management of Non Attendance at Appointments-  DNA’s (Kelly will look in to the actual numbers of Non Attenders to give the wider picture)
Collation of mobile telephone numbers of patients for sms reminders (to help improve DNA figures)
Access and mobility issues - Implementation of a Grab Rail up the stairway and look at other  issues within the surgery.
Help with mobility by purchasing a wheelchair
Telephone system waiting messages (most of our patient contact the surgery via the telephone)

Waiting room BP machine – has it increased recorded BP monitoring/diagnoses?

More ideas would be welcome of course.

BP Machine :
Kelly passed round the leaflet on the machine that will be purchased and will now go ahead and order.   

Money was given to pay for this equipment and the family who donated this have asked for a plaque to be made in recognition of the service the surgery provides and in particular the memory of their Grandmother.      Kelly and Janet will work together re the wording and get one made possibly to go on the wall near the BP machine.
Bank Account :

Janet confirmed that the Bank Account was open and monies deposited.   Due to unfortunate circumstances it had not been possible for Lynne Ticehurst to be able to go to the Bank but this will all be resolved in the coming weeks so that there will be two signatures required for withdrawals.       Janet was concerned that two signatures were not enough and Barbara (via email) suggested that perhaps one of the Partners of the Practice should be a third signature for security.  Still only two required at any one time.     Kelly will discuss with the Doctors concerned and let the meeting have the outcome.

Management of the Committee :
To ensure that this Committee was in line with the QMP PPG Groups ‘Constitution’ it was suggested that Janet Jalfon stands as Chairman and Lynne Ticehurst as Secretary (tbc) and as there was very little to do at present Janet was happy to act as Treasurer but on the understanding that should the finance aspect becomes more demanding another person would be looked for to take the finances on the group was happy with this decision.

Bank Statements would be asked for annually as at present as there is very little in the way of transactions occurring and it was also agreed that early in 2015 the account be changed to a ‘Community Account’.    

Next Meeting :

The date of the next Meeting was agreed for the 10th September at 6.30pm

                                                      ********************
